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December 18, 2019
The Honorable Rod Dembowski
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Dembowski,
This letter transmits a proposed ordinance that, if enacted, will enable King County to change the appointment term of for members of the Access Paratransit Advisory Committee. Changing the term length of the Advisory Committee members from four years to two years will assist with membership recruitment and retention efforts for this vital commission.
The King County Council adopted Ordinance 18838 in 2018, which created a new Access Paratransit Advisory Committee in place of the current Access Paratransit Task Force. The new Advisory Committee will provide advice and counsel on Access paratransit service and will identify opportunities for continued improvement. The Advisory Committee is required to report each year to the Executive and Council.
The current Access Paratransit Task Force has requested, and Metro concurs, that the term of service for appointees of this Committee be changed from four-year terms to two-year terms. This action would make the terms of appointment align with other King County boards and commissions, including the Transit Advisory Commission, and will make it easier for people with disabilities to serve as members. A letter from the Task Force further describing the need for this change is attached. 
This proposed ordinance aligns with the King County Strategic Plan’s Mobility goal in that it provides more equitable mobility access and reduces historic gaps.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This legislation will help our volunteer committee members better serve the public by providing a reasonable term of appointment.
If your staff have any questions, please feel free to contact DeAnna Martin, Partnerships & Engagement Manager at King County Metro at 206-477-3835.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Kristina Lodgsdon, Chief of Staff to Chair Dembowski



  Jeff Muhm, Director of Council Initiatives




  Melani Pedroza, Clerk of the Council


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


Rob Gannon, General Manager, Metro

Chris O’Claire, Director, Mobility Division, Metro

DeAnna Martin, Partnerships & Engagement Manager, Metro
